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April 8, 2002

The Honorable Ron Sims

King County Executive

King County Courthouse

Seattle, Washington  98104

Dear Executive Sims:

On behalf of the Juvenile Justice Operational Master Plan Oversight Committee, I would like to submit the report “Recommendations for JJOMP Proviso Funds.”  In the 2002 adopted budget ordinance, the King County Council approved $450,000 and outlined several provisos related to “new county investments . . . to reduce youth involvement in the juvenile justice system.”  One proviso stipulates the following.

The Juvenile Justice Operational Master Plan oversight committee shall submit a plan to the council, by February 15, 2002, for the use of the $450,000 earmarked for youth prevention investment.

The Oversight Committee requested an extension of this deadline to March 22, 2002 and faced a further delay in reviewing the impacts of the State legislature and finalizing the amounts associated with its recommendations.  

The Oversight Committee conducted a thorough process of outlining decision-making considerations, reviewing JJOMP options, and developing a prioritized list of recommendations.  This order reflects the Committee’s preferences for one-time investments in reforming system practices that control or reduce the use of the juvenile justice system.  The Committee also did not want to see an interruption in two promising programs where the County and its community partners have made significant strides.  The Committee also believes in expanding research-based programs that reduce juvenile crime and costs.  It placed a higher priority on delivering these programs in a way that leverages other county or community resources, builds community capacity to deliver research-based program, and serves overrepresented youth of color.

The Committee realizes that the $450,000 must be considered in the context of King County’s current budget crisis.  The prioritized list includes one-time and ongoing investments and investments that potentially lead to relatively quick cost savings.  This list also gives the Executive and Council the flexibility to fund these options consistent with the demands of the evolving budget situation.

We look forward to discussing these important issues with you.  Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Judge Laura Inveen

Presiding Judge, Juvenile Division, King County Superior Court

Oversight Committee Chair, Juvenile Justice Operational Master Plan
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